
UMPD CAB Meeting Minutes 
9 November 2010 

 
Present:  Frank Rodrique, Gina LaMarra, Jen Schauble, Sgt. Chuck Zadroga, Tom 
Halfpenny, Allen Pomerantz, David Rassbach 
 
Absent:  LaVera Seymour, Matt Frangiosa, Supervisor Erika Spott, Captain John 
Hellebush 
 
Start Time:  1905 hours    End Time:  2000 hours 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
First item of business:  Approval of the September 14 minutes.  Motion made by Tom 
Halfpenny, seconded by Allen Pomerantz, unanimously approved 
 
Issue:  Prince Frederick Street, near Valley Forge Road, brought up by Allen Pomerantz.  
There is a double yellow line on the road and cars park on both sides, which leaves 
drivers driving down the middle of the road approaching the curve.  What can be done so 
people aren’t driving into the curve blind?  Sgt. Zadroga will follow up with Traffic 
Safety Sgt. Andy Andreyko and report back to the CAB. 
 
Mischief Night:  CAB queried if there were any problems in the township on Mischief 
Night.  Sgt. Zadroga reported that there were no known problems, and that for the past 
ten years, Halloween night has been more of a problem than Mischief Night. 
 
Economic Crimes Update:  Detective David Gershanick presented an update on activities 
in the Economic Crimes Division.  There have traditionally been 2 detectives assigned to 
this unit; however, as the problems continue to grow with regards to identify theft, 2 
more detectives have been added.  Two of the detectives will be on 8 hour shifts; two will 
be on 12 hour shifts.  He recommends that everyone do a free credit report annually and 
to be aware of potential scams where contractors are looking for money, receiving emails 
where people ask you to send them money, etc.  Any issues such as these should be 
reported to the UMPD.   
 


